United States Environmental Protection Agency

Region IV
POLLUTION REPORT

Date:  Saturday, September 13, 2008
From: Kenneth Rhame
To: Art Barnhardt, NC DENR
Subject: Final Polrep

Candor Farms

Morgan Road, Norman, NC

Latitude: 35.1856000

Longitude: -79.7139000
POLREP No.: 2 Site #:
Reporting Period: D.O. #:
Start Date: 2/28/2008  Response Authority: CERCLA
Mob Date: 2/28/2008  Response Type: Emergency
Demob Date: 4/1/2008 NPL Status: Non NPL
Completion Date: 4/1/2008 Incident Category: Removal Action
CERCLIS ID #: Contract #

RCRIS ID #:

Site Description

On Thursday, February 28, 2008 USEPA received a request for emergency bottled water supplies from
NCDENR in response to contaminated Montgomery County residential wells. An NRC report was filed
subsequently notifying USEPA Region IV. USEPA and START began immediate distribution of bottled
water to 19 residential homes in Norman, North Carolina—Montgomery County.

Montgomery County Health Dept. Sampled a residents well at the residents request on Morgan Road in
November of 2007. Based on the analysis results of this sample, DENR conducted a sampling event (6
homes) for volatile organic compounds in January of 2008. In February 2008 DENR expanded the
sampling event to include approximately 50 wells (70 residents).

Results returned elevated levels of a pesticide related compound (1,2-dibromo-3-
chloropropane)exceeding the 1997 Drinking Water Removal Action Level (3 ug/L) and one well
exceeding the Superfund recommended residential drinking water removal action level (8.4 ug/L). Ten
wells had contamination exceeding 3 ug/L some of these ten wells were shared wells with multiple
residents, the highest concentration detected was 11 ug/L. This area has been historically used for
agricultural purposes, peach orchards and tobacco farms. No point-source has been identified, soils in
this area are very sandy, this is located in the sand hills region.

Current Activities
Delivery of temporary alternative water supplies will continue.
Meeting with NC DENR will take place 2/29/2008 to discuss future actions.

Planned Removal Actions

NC DENR Division of Water Quality has agreed to provide an alternate water source for the impacted
homes.

Next Steps
DENR Div. of Water Quality is working with county officials to determine future mitigation needs,

waterline etc.

Key Issues
NC DENR has agreed to conduct removal action (provide water and work with county to install line).
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